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Half-dozen residents voice concerns about redistricting at public hearing

By Jay Rey 

Published: April 13, 2011, 12:00 AM

Updated: April 13, 2011, 6:42 AM 

The first public hearing on drawing new districts for the Erie County Legislature attracted about two dozen people to the Erie Community College City Campus on Tuesday, but only six people spoke. 

The public will get another chance to comment on the issue at hearings scheduled today and Thursday. 

Janet Massaro, a member of the League of Women Voters of Buffalo Niagara, encouraged the 15-member citizen panel tasked with drawing the new boundaries to move the process along. 

The panel, she said, has yet to produce a plan for public comment, which makes it difficult for the average citizen to participate. 

“Although 2010 Census data was slow in coming, we regret that the commission did not move as quickly as we would have preferred,” Massaro said. 

Massaro, who said the League of Woman Voters supports legislation for an independent redistricting commission to prevent partisan gerrymandering, also reminded the panel of its objective. 

“The goal of redistricting is not to maintain party control or to protect incumbents,” she said. “The goal of redistricting is to achieve fair representation for real communities by legislators who are accountable to their constituents.” 

Today’s hearing will be at 5 p. m. in K Building on the ECC North Campus, 6205 Main St., Amherst. 

Thursday’s hearing will be at 5 p. m. in the auditorium in Building 5 on the ECC South Campus, 4041 Southwestern Blvd., Orchard Park. 

The panel will use data from the 2010 Census to draw boundaries that adjust for population shifts over the last decade while dropping the Legislature from 15 members to 11, as voters demanded on Election Day. 

The committee will need to get to work, though, so candidates can start passing their nominating petitions in June. 

The panel, however, may want to push back its deadline, said Jacob Jordan, a University at Buffalo student in the School of Architecture and Planning. 

“There is a lot of data that is really hard to crunch, even for the people who know how,” Jordan said. 

Richard Taczkowski, a former North Collins councilman now living in Buffalo, suggested the committee maximize diversity, consider an at-large district and keep together the rural parts of the county as much as possible. 

“I think it’s important you try to have a district that has a rural character to it,” he said. 
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